
WAC 296-17A-5206  Classification 5206.
5206-78 Permanent yard or shop operations; logging or log hauling con-
tractor

Applies to a permanent yard or shop of logging or log hauling 
contractors. This classification is limited to contractor yards and 
shops which are maintained exclusively for the storage of materials 
and maintenance of equipment used in their logging and/or log hauling 
business. This classification does not contemplate any manufacturing 
operations. Only employees of a logging or log hauling contractor who 
are assigned to the shop or yard are to be reported in this classifi-
cation. This classification is further restricted in that employees 
reported in classification 5206-78 cannot have any other duties other 
than those related to the storage of materials and/or the maintenance 
of equipment during their work shift or work day. Any employee having 
any other duties during their assigned work shift or day are to be re-
ported separately in the applicable logging or log hauling classifica-
tion.

Special note: Under no circumstances can this be the only classi-
fication assigned to an employer.
5206-79 Permanent yard or shop operations; Construction or erection 
contractor

Applies to a permanent yard or shop of construction or erection 
contractors. This classification is limited to contractor yards and 
shops which are maintained exclusively for the storage of materials 
and maintenance of equipment used in their construction business. This 
classification does not contemplate any manufacturing operations. For 
example, a contractor engaged in cabinet manufacturing and installa-
tion is to report the shop and yard operation in classification 2907 
and is not entitled to classification 5206. Only employees of a con-
struction or erection contractor who are assigned to the shop or yard 
are to be reported in this classification. This classification is fur-
ther restricted in that employees reported in classification 5206-79 
cannot have any duties other than those related to the storage of ma-
terials and/or the maintenance of equipment during their work shift or 
work day. Any employee having any other duties during their assigned 
work shift or day are to be reported separately in the applicable con-
struction classification.

Special note: Under no circumstances can this be the only classi-
fication assigned to an employer.
5206-80 Permanent yard or shop operations; interstate and/or intra-
state trucking

Applies to a permanent yard or shop of interstate and/or intra-
state trucking establishments. This classification is limited to yards 
and shops which are maintained exclusively for the storage or mainte-
nance of transportation equipment or related equipment used in their 
trucking operation. This classification does not contemplate any driv-
ing duties, or the handling or storage of freight. Only employees of a 
trucking operation who are assigned to the shop or yard are to be re-
ported in this classification. This classification is further restric-
ted in that employees reported in classification 5206-80 cannot have 
any other duties other than those related to the storage or mainte-
nance of equipment during their work shift or work day. Any employee 
having any other duties during their assigned work shift or day are to 
be reported separately in the applicable trucking classification.
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Special note: Under no circumstances can this be the only classi-
fication assigned to an employer. And, this classification is not to 
be assigned to any business assigned classification 1101 for delivery 
services.
[WSR 07-01-014, recodified as § 296-17A-5206, filed 12/8/06, effective 
12/8/06. Statutory Authority: RCW 51.16.035, 51.04.020. WSR 00-14-052, 
§ 296-17-675, filed 7/1/00, effective 7/1/00. Statutory Authority: RCW 
51.16.035. WSR 99-18-068, § 296-17-675, filed 8/31/99, effective 
10/1/99; WSR 98-18-042, § 296-17-675, filed 8/28/98, effective 
10/1/98; WSR 85-24-032 (Order 85-33), § 296-17-675, filed 11/27/85, 
effective 1/1/86; WSR 83-24-017 (Order 83-36), § 296-17-675, filed 
11/30/83, effective 1/1/84; WSR 82-24-047 (Order 82-38), § 296-17-675, 
filed 11/29/82, effective 1/1/83; WSR 80-17-016 (Order 80-23), § 
296-17-675, filed 11/13/80, effective 1/1/81. Statutory Authority: RCW 
51.04.020(1) and 51.16.035. WSR 78-12-043 (Order 78-23), § 296-17-675, 
filed 11/27/78, effective 1/1/79; Order 76-36, § 296-17-675, filed 
11/30/76; Order 73-22, § 296-17-675, filed 11/9/73, effective 1/1/74.]
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